Modification Proposal P39: Improvements to the Administration of the Payment Default Process

Industry Consultation (Assessment Procedure) –  Pro Forma for Responses

Respondent:


Please list all Parties represented by Respondent:


The following table summarises the issues raised in the P39 Modification Proposal.  You are invited to provide a response with your views on the issues raised:


Question
Yes/No
Rationale

A
P39 proposes that specific timescales relating to payment should be removed from the Code and replaced by a statement indicating that payments should be made on the Payment Date with the FAA checking that payments have been made at Close of Banking Business. Do you believe that the legal text accurately reflects this change?  



B
Please detail any comments you may have relating to the definition of Close of Banking Business.
N/A


C
P39 suggests that the concept of default thresholds should be introduced.  Do you agree with the following revised default thresholds suggested by the Modification Group:

· A default would be progressed by D+2 for any party with a cumulative outstanding debt of greater than [£250,000].

· A default would be progressed by D+7 for any party with a cumulative outstanding debt of between [£20,00 and £250,000].

· A default would be progressed by D+15 for any party with a cumulative outstanding debt of less than [£20,000].



D
The Modification Group felt that the detailed procedures relating to each of the different thresholds should be documented within a new BSCP and ELEXON/FAA working procedures.  Do you agree that the draft BSCP accurately reflects the changes required?



E
The proposal suggests that an explicit statement should be added to the Code stating that the BSCCo will not pay any bank charges for payment transfers. Do you believe that the legal text accurately reflects this requirement?



F
Please provide any other comments you have on Modification Proposal P39. 
N/A


Please send your responses by close of business on Wednesday 12th December 2001 to the following e-mail address:

Modifications@elexon.co.uk
Please entitle your e-mail ‘P39 Consultation/Assessment’

Thank you.

